THE HART FAMILY IN COLOMBIA









May - June 2024



A Ministry Of:
"His Abundant Pardon"
Is. 55:7

Sending Church: Mile Straight BC 8448 Springfield Road Soddy Daisy, TN 37379 (423) 842-2333

Contact: Skype: mikerhart

mikerhart@juno.com Cell: 011-57-318-683-4202 011-57-312-353-1106

Praises:

- For Souls Being Saved
- Visit From Our' Field Director
- Missionary Enrichment Time
- For Provision, Health & Safety

Prayer Needs:

- A Spiritual Harvest
- Maturity & Church Workers
- Direction & Discernment
- For Our Health And Safety

Dear Friends and Brethren in The Furtherance of The Gospel,

It is a joy to share what is going on in our lives and ministry. We trust that the Lord has been with you as we see the year passing by and the challenges we deal with. Valledupar is still having record temperatures and an unprecedented heat wave. Electronic devices have a hard time surviving the heat. We have had three computers go down as the cooling system failed in one way or another. Thank the Lord, we were able to recover most of our valuable work and information.

This time is also the time of the yearly music festival. It is a time of indulgence for Catholics, although the Bible clearly teaches against such practices in Romans 13:14 "But put ye on the Lord Jesus Christ, and make not provision for the flesh, to fulfil the lusts thereof."

The Blessings Of A Visit

Our Field Director Bro. Bruce Berry was with us in the first half of April. The time he was with us before was five years ago. He spent his time preaching in regular services, a youth service, and in evangelizing. He also fellowshipped with us. He is very young at heart and loves young people. We trust that many will continue to be encouraged by his visit. We would love have people visit us and help us evangelize as we continue to knock on doors and proclaim the gospel to the city of Valledupar. Thank the Lord, we continue to see new first time visitors. Some are from Venezuela and some are from other parts of Colombia and need to be taught sound doctrine.

Health Needs & Others

Bro. Javier is the oldest child of Brother Simeon and his wife. When he was born, there was a lack of oxygen to his brain and he suffered brain damage. He has the mind of a ten year old. He is sure of his salvation and has been a blessing in the Church. He now has a problem with a heart valve that needs to be replaced. Recently, he went to the hospital to have that done. The tests revealed that he has a severe kidney infection.

Cocerning Brother Jose, the doctors have reduced the frequency of his chemotherapy and are expecting that he will soon be out of danger from prostate cancer. A few of his granchildren stay with him and a couple of them that are teenagers have accompanied him to church. One of them (Anthony) began to ask Martha about what it means to be born again. Thank the Lord, she was able to explain that to him as he accepted Jesus Christ as his Lord and Savior. Anthony was abandoned by both of his parents.

As for myself, thank the Lord, I was able to have a couple of weeks or more of physical rehabilitation. I still need a lot more.

A Time Of Refreshing

Our home church planned a few days of Missionary Enrichment at the end of April in Orlando, FL. It was very uplifting. We thank the Lord we were able to go. I left Brother Simeon in charge of the church, please keep him and the needs of the church in your prayers. We also are spending time with my mom who has fallen the fourth time and recently was in the ER. We plan to pick up Hannah in Pensacola, then help her get situated to take an MCAT exam in Chattanooga. We plan to head back to Valledupar after that.

As always, we thank you for faithfully praying and giving. God's power provides, directs, and protects as an answer to prayer.



The Hart Family
Michael, Martha, Hannah, & Timothy
Acts 15:17-18